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The Chace Center Museum Cafe has identified the need for an updo. The 
client is looking for a new look, that is more fitting for the space. 
When designing the space, the Chace center cafe was an improvised solu-
tion, not part of the original architectural design. 

the fact that refreshments have to be purchased either outside or at 
RISD works. This leads to discomfort to all the museum visitors, stu-
dents, and employees of the museum. Not only is there no bar for re-
freshments, but there is not enough space for seating and lounging. The 
amounts of furniture that are available in the Cafe, are not entirely 
matching, and have no personal connection to RISD. The space could be 
arranged more elegantly and efficiently.

Alejandra Utrera has prepared this document as an outline of his un-
derstanding of the project requirements and the expected steps and re-
sources needed to meet the goals of this engagement.

Project Brief:

Project Approach:

The Project will be approached in 5 phases, each culminating in a re-
view. The review must take place in order for the project to proceed to 
the next phase. 

Phase 1: Research

Questions will be asked pertaining to project possibilities and expec-
tations, as well as to any concerns or suggestions the design studio 
might have. As a current student at the Rhode Islad School of Design, 
ALejandra UTrera will be concerned in meeting the clients needs, as 
well as making the chase center cafe match more accordingly with what 
the school itself represents. AU studio will interview employees, as 
well as students that visit the center, in order to fully understand 
the needs for the establishment.

Phase 2: Design

A proposal for the design of the cafe will e showcased with technical 
drawings, and possible models if necessary to communicate the ideas. AU 
studio will take in feedback from owner and consider the input to adapt 
the ideas for a final design.
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Phase 3: Final Design/ Budget.

A final design will be proposed, with technical drawings as well as 
models to fully show the client of the complete idea. A budget estimate 
will be propsed for approval as well. Design must be approved in order 
to begin construction. 

Phase 4: purchasing furniture/ Construction

The Furniture(Tables, chairs, benches) and bar designed will be con-
structed.

Phase 5: Installation

The project will be installed in the Chace center cafe. Once the bar 
and walls are completed, and cleaned, the place will be cleaned and the 
furniture installed.

Deliverables:
Phase 1:

Questions, beginning thoughts/ideas. 
Presentation of findings from interviews/ suggestions.
Overall theme and concept suggested for the area.

Phase 2:

Technical drawings of space and furniture, and models if necessary for 
overall understanding of design.

Phase 3: 

More specific/ fixed up technical drawings, as well as 1/4 scale models 
of space and furniture in space. Material and color samples, as well as 
predicted budget.

Phase 4: 

Here we will be speaking to client on several occasions: Showing client 
the entire process of construction: explaining beginning stages, show-
ing process, and final result. Throughout the process the client must 
inform AU studios if he is unhappy with any progress, to fix throughout 
the process.

Phase 5: 

Full project completed/ installed. Any small repairs necessary made.
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Schedule:
Phase 1: 1 week

Phase 2: 1 week

Phase 3: 2 weeks

Phase 4: 2 weeks

Phase 5: 2 weeks

These time frames are estimates, and depend not only on the efficieny 
of AU studio, but on the efforts of the client to meet timelines for 
approvals. A start date will be established soon after the clients ac-
ceptance.

Any changes on the design and construction during the final design and 
construction may change the timeline, and are therefore not covered in 
this proposal. Since AU studios is committed to this project, we will 
be flexible to any eccess in time to accomplish the project effectively 
and efficiently.

Phase 1: $10,000

phase 2: $20,000

Phase 3: $5,000

Phase 4: $20,000

Phase 5- total: 55,000

Work for this project is based on a fixed fee model. To formally ac-
cept the proposal, AU Studios requires Phase 1 to be paid up front. 
Each subsequent phase will be billed at completion and work on the next 
phase will commence upon receipt of payment.

The professional fees outlined above cover AU Studios services, but do 
not include expenses including but not limited to materials, supplies 
and third party services used for the execution of this project. AU 
Studios will seek approval from the client for any single expense over 
$100. Each billing period’s invoice will include professional fees and 
any incurred expenses. These expenses typically amount to no more than 
10% of the professional fees.

Budget
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Cancellation:

AU Studios is committed to the satisfaction of its clients. Should 
there be situation where there is concern the quality of service, AU 
studios will work with the client to resolve these concerns. However, 
should the client decide to terminate the project at any time before 
completion, the following cancellation penalty will be applied.
50% of the first phase’s fee ($10,000) is considered a commitment fee 
and is non-refundable. Should the client cancel the project prior to 
the completion of Phase 1, the fees of that phase will be prorated 
based on the hours spent up to the time of cancellation, based on AU 
studio’s hourly rate ($30/hr). Should the project be cancelled at any 
time after Phase 1, the refund will be prorated on the latest payment 
fee.

Summary:
I am pleased to present this proposal to the Chase center. I consider 
this proposal a starting point, and welcome discussions and questions 
regarding the information outlined here. Please contact me directly 
with any concerns or questions you may have.

Alejandra Utrera
440-783-2685
www.alejandrautrera.com
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